
    

The Four-Way Test

Of the things we think, say or do

Is it the TRUTH?1.
Is it FAIR to all
concerned?

2.

Will it build GOODWILL
and BETTER
FRIENDSHIPS?

3.

Will it be BENEFICIAL to
all concerned?

4.
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This Week's Program
April 16, 2015   

 Presenter:  Teachers from various Elementary Schools

Program:  Teacher Mini-Grants - Late last year the club
accepted grant applications from School Teachers. The
teachers that were given the grants will be with us this
week to tell the club how they used the money. A very
special meeting for the club.

 

Sergeant-at-Arms: Weekly Bulletin Scribes
04/16 Mike Peterson        04/16 Bob Hulshouser
04/23 Jim Paxton 04/23 Jim Paxton
04/30 Janet Pancoast       04/30 Susan Johnson

Rotary Recap

April 9,  2015
By  Stephen Tucker & Jim Paxton                      

Rotary Club of Green Valley (RCGV) President Jack Ewing rang the starting bell
at 7:00 a.m. and asked President-Elect Duane Frizell to lead the Club in the
Pledge of Allegiance at 7:10.  Sergeant-At- Arms Lauren Robydek introduced
visiting Rotarians Arno Buchholtz from Berlin and Teresa Hancox, President of
the Las Vegas-Fremont Club. Also introduced were guests Arthur Macarios, a
prospective member, Kent Roberts, Principal of Green Valley High School,
Aidan Cortney, our GVHS Student of the Month, his parents Ed and Sharon
Cortney, and our program presenter Michelle Jackson, from Junior
Achievement.

President Elect Duane Frizell promoted the District Assembly, which was held
last weekend, and he announced a short meeting of the new Board of Directors
to follow the day's Club meeting.  Dave Jochman said the club completed our
obligations to contribute $2000 to U.S. Vets, but he said that a contribution of a
laptop or desk computer is still needed.  Lauren reminded us of the upcoming
SuperBuild in Mexico.  Pres Jack urged us all to register for the May 15-17
District Conference at Green Valley Ranch Hotel Casino that will support our
very own District Governor Larry Skaggs.  Visiting Rotarian Teresa Hancox
promoted the LV- Fremont Rotary Block Party fundraiser to be held April 23,
downtown, on Fremont Street.  Sounds like fun!

Mike Peterson then presented our GVHS
Student of the Month Award to Aidan
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Birthdays
Brian Whitaker 
April 21

George Edward
Baggott 
May 15

Wedding
Anniversaries

David H. Lee 
Apr 16

Brian Whitaker 
May 05

Events
April 2015

04/16 -  Club Meeting: Teacher
Mini Grants

04/23 -  Club Meeting:
04/26 - Dan
Stover regional           
competition, noon, Anthem

04/30 -  Club Meeting: RYLA

May 2015

05/07 -  Club Meeting:

05/14 -  Club Meeting:

 

Cortney. Aidan is an AP student with a
weighted 4.72 GPA, a National Merit
Scholarship finalist, captain of the varsity
Quiz Team, a member of the mens
volleyball team, and the GVHS marching
band  He is also an active volunteer at his
church.  Aidan is looking forward to

majoring in geology at UNLV next year. The Club gave a standing ovation to this
outstanding young man.

Mike then changed hats to become our "Quiz and Happy/Dammit Dollar" host.
 Don Havins won a fine exemption by knowing that Robert Zimmerman is also
known as Bob Dillon.  Cornelius Chase picked the name ‘Chevy” for his public
persona. Mike P called on latecomers Duane F, Judy Lloyd and Jim Hooban
spun the fine wheel. 

Happy Bucks came from Caroline Orzes for going to Colorado, and Bob
Hulshouser congratulated Dave J. on shaking his feathers at the Rotary
Foundation dinner.  Jim Paxton was happy for completing the local phase of the
District 5300 Music Competition.  Tom Bramlett was happy about returning from
a Caribbean cruise.  Duane F was happy that his mother has moved to Sun City
Anthem.  Dave J. was happy about still being upright and still being in the game,
and he was happy that his daughter graduated from AIT in the military, back
East.   Dave Chase was happy that his UConn ladies basketball won the
national championship (again).  Darcy Dougherty and Christine Smith were both
delighted with an anticipated 300 students scheduled for Rotary Youth
Leadership Awards (RYLA) this year, including 36 from Henderson/Las Vegas.
Christine is also the proud parent of a new Afghan hound. 

Delinda Crampton  touted Chitty Chitty Bang Bang,  which is to be presented at
Spring Mountain Ranch soon, and she also mentioned that she has recently
been chosen as one of a Top 25 women in Las Vegas.  Jay Larsen was happy
to have his daughter home from her LDS mission in New Jersey.  Gerry Holinski
was happy for having a new desert tortoise.  Mike Soden was unhappy because
Google was about to do something none of the rest of us understood.  Pres
Jack was happy to see Dave J. at the meeting early to be our secret greeter.
 Dave tagged Jim P for failing to greet him.

Gerry Holinski introduced our Speaker Michelle
Jackson , President of Junior Achievement of
Las Vegas. Their mission is to teach students
“financial literacy.”  The program began 100
years ago as an after- school high school  activity
with students starting and developing small
businesses under the direction of adult
volunteers from the local business community.
  In 1975, the focus was switched to teaching
elementary and middle school students the
basics of finance during regular class hours.
 Michelle noted that Junior Achievement has
been in Las Vegas for many years.  In the future,
the program will be re-emphasizing high school

programs as it did in the past.

Lauren conducted our raffle which closed the meeting.  Bob Dworkin had the
winning ticket and drew a card to win $6.00.  Bob led the Club is reciting the
Four Way Test.

Visiting Rotarians

 



Theresa Hancox - Las Vegas Fremont
Arno Buchholtz - Berlin                       

 

Guests
Aidan Cortney - GVHS Student of the Month
Ed Cortney              
Sharon Cortney
Michele Jackson - Speaker
Dr. Arthur Macarios
Kent Roberts - Principal GVHS

 


